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  Thank you to everyone who attended May’s meeting at Mimi’s! 

       Nine members attended our meeting and we discussed the State Fair, 

  which will be held on September 11th of this year.  Jaguars will be on  

  display again after the long hiatus from last year.  We’ve been invited to participate

  in Albuquerque Museum’s North Valley Scenic Cruise and Poker Run this coming  

  Sunday.  Please bring an entry fee of $10 if you would like to participate.  We will  

  meet for lunch at D.H.  

  Lescombes Winery & Bistro 

  (formerly St. Clair’s Winery) 

  near Old Town at 11 a.m. and 

  start the museum run at 1:00.  

  The drive will last until 2:30. 

  Participants will que up on Old 

  Town Road or Mountain Road 

  and the event will end at  

  5:30 pm when winners will be 

  announced.  Please let John 

  Dias, club president, know if 

  you plan to attend:    

  johnfrancisdias@gmail.com 
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      Welcome to our most recent members:  Julie and Craig Beale.  Julie and Craig met 
 our club in Santa Fe for our April drive, where we had lunch at Clafouti’s, a very 
 delicious French restaurant, with culinary French delights, such as crepes, quiche and 
 croissants.  Our club had an enjoyable meal and some really interesting discussions 
 about Jaguars and other topics! 
 

A Little About Our New Members 
 
      Julie and Craig Beale have lived in Dallas, Texas, near Southern Methodist University, 
 since 1985.  Craig worked as 
 an architect for a healthcare 
 facility and was the executive 
 vice-president for HKS, the 
 4th largest international 
 design firm worldwide, and 
 led the company in 
 healthcare work.  Julie is an 
 interior designer and also 
 worked with HKS.  The 
 couple have one son and one 
 daughter, as well as five 
 grandchildren.   
      Most importantly, the 
 couple have two Jaguars:  a 1962 Mark II British Racing Green Jaguar and a 1965 E-Type 
 Silvery Blue Jaguar.  Their first car was a 1959 Mercedes 190 SL.  Craig said, “I find Jaguars 
 fascinating and believe the E-Type was just a wonderful car!”  Julie claims to be afraid of 
 Jaguars!  When Craig wanted to buy a Jaguar or Austin Healey 3000, the two, instead, 
 chose the happy medium of the Mercedes 190 SL. 
      Julie and Craig have moved to Santa Fe and we are so excited that they are participating 
 in some of JCNM’s drives and events!  Welcome to New Mexico, Julie and Craig – and 
 welcome to our club! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 Reaching out to Members facing Challenges 
 

 Here is Julie Moore, one of JCNM’s club 
members, fighting breast cancer in South 
Carolina with her good friend, Carolyn Walton 
(right). 

       Julie has come through chemotherapy with 
flying colors.  Julie is reconnecting with Bob 
from South Carolina, who may be moving to 
Albuquerque.  We are looking forward to 
seeing you again, Julie, along with Bob!  Please 
reach out to Julie, if you can!  She has a blog 

 that she is willing to share about her experiences during her surgery and chemotherapy.  
 If you know anyone who can benefit from this, please ask Julie. 
 
      Richard Gill, JCNM’s club secretary is tackling a stage 4 melanoma at the moment.  
 Please visit https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/richardgill/journal to let Richard and Jan 
 know you are thinking about them.  Here is a photo from Richard’s blog with his family. 
 

 
      
      Gary Singer, another JCNM member, is being challenged by respiratory issues; let’s 
 keep these members in our thoughts and prayers and stay in touch, if possible.  These 
 folks are extremely valuable to our club, so let’s show them some love . . . 
 
 

https://www.caringbridge.org/visit/richardgill/journal


 
 Upcoming Club Events: 

  
     A Practice Rally is scheduled for October of this year.  Mark Moll has volunteered to 

be the Rally Master.  The rally will be a time, speed and distance, non-sanctioned rally.  

If you are interested in volunteering, please let Mark know at softedges@att.net. 

     We discussed the possibility of doing a drive to Chama and train ride event on the 

Cumbres & Toltec Scenic Railroad.  The response was favorable with the thinking that 

the scenery would be best in the Fall. Thank you, Richard, for keeping this idea alive. 
 

Important ! ! !                                                                                                                                                 

Our next general monthly meeting will be on Wednesday, June 2nd.  Come at 6:30 pm 

for a social hour with Jaguar slide show; the meeting will start at 7:00 pm at Lyle’s 

Garage, 103 Cacy Ave, off 2nd Street, 1 block south of Candelaria. If you get lost or if 

your Jaguar breaks down Lyle’s cell is: 505-363-8484. 

mailto:softedges@att.net


 

     Thanks to everyone who joined the drive to Madrid in March.  We met at the Jaguar 

dealership in Albuquerque.  The weather was still a little cool and JCNM club members 

followed Mark Moll, drive master, to Rib’s restaurant in Cedar Crest, where we picked up 

members in the East Mountain area.  We enjoyed a great BBQ lunch at the Mine Shaft 

Tavern and placed our Jaguars out front for all travelers to see!  (see photo with snow on 

title page). 

JCNM’s Drive to Madrid! 
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     Lyle Ferrell and Mark Moll have volunteered to display Jaguars at the 

Jaguar/Land Rover Dealership in Albuquerque.  (Lyle’s 1972 Series 3 E-Type is 

above and Mark’s 1967 Series 1 E-Type is below.)  Richard Buesinger, with the 

Jaguar/Land Rover Dealership, has partnered with our club to help the Jaguar Club 

of New Mexico become more visible and share our cars with New Mexicans! 



 

Clubs Still Planning Events in Spite of COVID 
 

2021 CHICAGO AUTO SHOW                                                                      
McCormick Place                                                                                 

2301 S. King Dr, Chicago, Illinois                                                             
July 15-18, 9 a.m. - 10 p.m. July 19, 9 a.m. - 8 p.m.                                                           

https://www.chicagoautoshow.com 

 

Jaguar CLUB OF SOUTHERN COLORADO – PIKE’S PEAK CONCOURS 

Jaguar Land Rover                                                                                  

656 Automotive Drive, Colorado Springs 

September 26, 2021                                                                                     

jagluver@cs.com (Jack Humphrey) 

 

https://www.chicagoautoshow.com/
mailto:jagluver@cs.com


 

Important Reminder! 

 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, JCNM’s 

concours has been suspended until further notice!  

Our June meeting will be held Wednesday, June 

2nd at 6:30 p.m. at Lyle’s Garage.  If you are 

interested in attending, please contact Lyle Ferrell 

at lyledee@earthlink.net. 

Please check the JCNA website and your e-

mail for updates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Jaguar Club of New Mexico 

3825 Camino Capistrano,  
Albuquerque, NM  87111 

 
     JOHN DIAS, PRESIDENT                           LYLE FERRELL CHIEF JUDGE        

johnfrancisdias@gmail.com          lyledee@earthlink.net         
 
     TOM GRAHAM, VICE-PRESIDENT           RICHARD GILL, SECRETARY       

tomgraham01@hotmail.com          riki4455@aol.com 
 
     JAN GILL, TREASURER                           MIKE WALTON, MEMBERSHIP 
    Janlgill1@gmail.com                        walton@creativecurves.com 
 
    DAVE MEREWETHER, JUDGE EM.          CY STANTON, SOCIAL MEDIA                                                                                   

dmerewethr@aol.com                     cyril.stanton@me.com 

    KIMBERLY WRIGHTSON,                                                                                                              

NEWSLETTER EDITOR                                                                                                               

kimberly_wrightson@yahoo.com 

 

Anyone interested in renting space for a vehicle in Lyle Ferrell’s 

climate-controlled garage, (above) located at 103 Cacy Avenue, NW 

in Albuquerque, may contact Lyle at (505) 232-2555 or at 

lyledee@earthlink.net.  Space is available for $150 per month or for 

$125 per month, per car for Jaguar Club of New Mexico members! 

mailto:lyledee@earthlink.net
mailto:johnfrancisdias@gmail.com
mailto:lyledee@earthlink.net
mailto:tomgraham01@hotmail.com
mailto:riki4455@aol.com
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John Repper (above) at Mimi’s for the May JCNM Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Boyd, for 

helping us over the hurdle, 

once again, in acting as 

secretary during Richard’s 

illness.  Boyd (left) is 

traveling north to Santa Fe 

on our run in April.   



 

Stan Fitch’s Jaguar (below) on the road to Madrid in April.                                                                                                                    

 Mike and Virginia Walton (above) arrive at Jaguar/Land Rover Albuquerque                   

 for JCNM’s ride to Santa Fe.                                                                                       



Persevering Members of the Jaguar Club of New Mexico at the Jaguar/Land Rover                                                                 

Dealership (above) Prior to Santa Fe Drive 

Thank you for your support of the Jaguar Club of 

New Mexico.  Hope to see  you Sunday for lunch at 

D.H. Lescombes Winery & Bistro prior to                                     

the North Valley Scenic Cruise and Poker Run! 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jaguar Club of New Mexico 
Membership Form 

  
 
 _______________________________________             New Membership Fees 
      Name (as you want on your name tag)                             New Mexico Club portion          $36 
                                                                                                                 JCNA Nat’l Club portion              $30 
                                                                            Total             $66 
 _______________________________________ 
     Spouse’s Name (if applicable)                                                                 Amount enclosed =  $____  
               
 

  _____  __________________________________              Checks payable to Jaguar Club of New Mexico 
             Street Address 
             1st Jaguar  _______     _______       _______ 
 
 __________________________________           2nd Jaguar _______      _______       _______ 
    City, State, Zip 
                      3rd Jaguar  _______     _______       _______ 
                                                             year           model        body style 
 _______________________________________ 
 Phone 
                      ____________________________   ________ 
 _______________________________________               Signature                                                  Date 
 e-mail 
 
 Memberships Expire Dec 31st each year.  Membership includes a subscription to JCNA’s magazine, Jaguar Journal 
 and New Mexico’s Roadrunner newsletter. 
 
 Mail this form to:   Scan & Email to:                                 For more information Call: 
 JCNM           walton@creativecurves.com               Mike Walton (505) 293-2903 
 3825 Camino Capistrano 
  Albuquerque, NM 87111             

 

about:blank

